From:
 Debbie Tarry

 To:
 Heidi Costello

 Cc:
 Carolyn Wurdeman

Subject: FW: 145th SCC FEIS Delay Requested

Date: Monday, February 02, 2015 8:21:12 AM

## Heidi -

This should go in the green folder for the dinner meeting tonight. Thanks.

Debbie Tarry
City Manager
City of Shoreline
17500 Midvale Ave N.
Shoreline, WA 98133

From: Debbie Tarry

Sent: Sunday, February 01, 2015 8:19 AM

**To:** Robin Lombard

Cc: Miranda Redinger; Rachael Markle

Subject: Re: 145th SCC FEIS Delay Requested

## Robin -

Thanks for your e-mail. You are correct that the January 29 Planning Commission meeting audio recording failed. Many of us are extremely disappointed that this happened. In fact since the agenda included a public hearing on the Community Renewal Area Planned Action (Aurora Square) this public hearing has to be redone.

I also understand that you, members of 145thSCC, and the general public may have been relying on the ability to listen to the recording to hear the comments of the commission and any public comment as there was a discussion regarding the 145th Station DEIS. It is unfortunate that those comments are not available for you review. This week, February 5, the Planning Commission will be holding a public hearing on the 145th Station DEIS and City staff will be making every effort to assure that the recording equipment is functioning so that discussion by the Commission and public is captured.

The City Council has been aware for several months that both the selection of the 145th Preferred Alternative to be studied in the FEIS and the their decision on the 185th Sub-area plan are scheduled for the same evening - that is the primary reason that they requested that the meeting start 30 minutes early. The Council has been making every effort to track the process for both station areas through the Planning Commission process and reviewing documents related to the environmental review of both stations.

I am continuing to have discussions with the Council regarding the schedule for both station decisions and will share the request from the 145thSCC for a delay in the decision for the 145th Preferred Alternative.

Thank-you again for your service to the Shoreline Community and again I apologize that the recording did not work this last Thursday.

Debbie Tarry City Manager 206-801-2211

Sent from my iPad

On Jan 31, 2015, at 2:54 PM, Robin Lombard < 145scc@gmail.com > wrote:

145<sup>th</sup> Street Station Citizen's Committee January 31, 2015

Shoreline City Manager Debbie Tarry Shoreline City Hall 17500 Midvale Ave N Shoreline, WA 98133

Dear Ms Tarry,

I have heard from several members of the 145thSCC that the Jan 29 Planning Commission meeting was not recorded due to technical difficulties. There were apparently several neighbors who shared substantive comments on the 145<sup>th</sup> planned alternatives, and a segment of the meeting intended to "study" the 145<sup>th</sup> DEIS also contained substantive comments by commissioners on the plans for the 145<sup>th</sup> station area. Because there was no recording we now have no official record of what residents and the commission said.

I and members of the 145<sup>th</sup> citizens committee believe that those comments are important to the official record and approval process. We are at a key point in the process of examination and approval of the plans, and it is important that all official discussion is captured for the record. We regret that these comments and discussion cannot be provided as input to the Council.

It is our understanding that the 145<sup>th</sup> preferred alternative for the FEIS is currently slated to be decided at the Feb 23, 2015 meeting of the City Council. That is also the meeting at which Council is scheduled to vote on the adoption of the 185th Street Station Subarea Package. The 145<sup>th</sup> SCC is uncertain about whether this single meeting will provide enough time for feedback and discussion of their concerns when there will be plenty of residents at the same meeting who want to provide feedback to Council and listen to discussion on the 185<sup>th</sup> plans.

This tight scheduling, along with the missed recording at the Jan 29 meeting, leads us to request a delay in the decision on the 145<sup>th</sup> preferred alternative. We would like to request this discussion be handled in a separate City Council meeting at a later date (after Feb 23) in order to ensure that the 145<sup>th</sup> preferred alternative has the time for feedback and Council discussion that it deserves.

Respectfully,

Robin Lombard Co-chair, 145<sup>th</sup> SCC